ATTACHMENT 4

Space Plan History
· 2002 Space Plan:  On November 25, 2002, the Council passed the King County Space Plan 2002 as an amendment to the County’s Comprehensive Plan.  This was the first Plan to incorporate recommendations by the Space and Facilities Peer Review Panel (Peer Panel).  This group helped standardize space plan procedures, by making recommendations about planning, leasing, building, operations and maintenance, and long term projections.

· 2003 Space Plan:  The 2003 Space Plan was transmitted for County Council consideration in late February 2003.  The Council’s Budget and Fiscal Management Committee (BFM) were briefed three times on the 2003 Space Plan; in October 2003, early February 2004 and finally in April 2004.  This plan was held pending the development of the Executive’s proposal for a new county office building
 (NCOB).  

· 2004 Space Plan:  The 2004 Space Plan was introduced on August 23, 2004 but was not heard in committee during 2004.  The 2004 Space Plan was reintroduced on January 18, 2005 and review was deferred pending receipt of the Executive’s proviso response on the final proposed NCOB tenant agencies.  

· 2005 Space Plan:  Due to the above timelines for consideration of the 2004 plan, the Council adopted Ordinance 15328 that updated space planning policies contained in the Executive’s 2004 proposal.  The King County Department of Executive Services Space Plan 2004 was incorporated as an attachment to those over-riding policies.  
· 2006-2007 Space Plan:  The Executive transmitted 2006-2007 Space Plan legislation
 during consideration of the annual budget on November 7, 2007.  This transmittal was almost 2 years overdue.  According to King County Code (KCC), the plan was due on March 1, 2006.  The Executive’s transmittal letter acknowledged the lateness of the transmittal and suggested that the plan be viewed as a background document prior to transmittal of the 2008 plan which was due March 1, 2008.  
· 2008 Space Plan:  The Executive transmitted
 a new Executive Summary to make 2008 updates to the 2006-2007 plan.  The change between the two documents was a revised Executive Summary; an inclusive 2008 plan was not submitted for consideration.  According to the Executive, the 2006-2007 plan was delayed by “the number of significant facility and real estate proposals that have been under consideration over the last two years.”  The new Executive Summary 2008 also stated that the plan was limited and subject to change due to the significant facility planning initiatives currently underway.  The document states that the “development of a wholly new space plan should await the outcome of those efforts”.  
· 2011 Budget:  Ordinance 16984 contains a proviso that restricts $250,000 in the Facilities Management Division (FMD) Internal Service Fund appropriation until transmittal and adoption of the amended King County Space Plan.
� The NCOB was later names the Chinook Building.
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